
 
 
 

 

  

Diary Dates 

Monday 16th-Friday 20th May: Year Six 

Bikeability Training 

Friday 20th May: Sports Day 

Book Fair – further details to follow 

Thursday 26th May: Open Morning 

Friday 27th May: Jubilee Celebrations in 

school 

Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June: Half 

Term break 

Wednesday 8th June: Danes and 

Puddlebridge Classes to Whipsnade Zoo 

Wednesday 15th June: Danes and 

Puddlebridge Classes K’nex Challenge 

Thursday 16th June: Class Photos 

Monday 20th June: SCHOOL CLOSED 

(Jubilee Day holiday) 

Tuesday 28th June: Year Six to 

Hertfordshire Schools Food and Farming 

Day 

Tuesday 12th July: Summer production 

(1:30pm and 6:00pm) 

Wednesday 13th July: Summer production 

(6:00pm) 

Thursday 14th July: Children visit new 

classes and Year Six visit secondary 

schools 

Friday 15th July: Reward Day 

Wednesday 20th July: Leavers’ Service. 

Term ends at 1:00pm. 

 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND 

ADDITIONAL DATES WILL BE ADDED 

 

 

This week, we are very proud of our Year Six children 

who have completed their SATs assessments. These 

important assessments have not taken place since 2019 

due to the Covid pandemic. If you ask any of the 

children, they will probably tell you that they have had a 

great week which has included extended playtimes and 

lots of biscuits! Many of them have been heard talking 

about how they enjoyed the tests themselves too! This 

is because they have put in lots of effort throughout the 

year and their knowledge and skills are very secure. We 

now have to wait until July for their results – but, 

whatever the outcomes, we know that every single child 

did their best. They can now focus on enjoying their final 

few weeks at Aston St. Mary’s before moving on to their 

secondary schools in September.  

It is wonderful to see so many examples of children’s 

writing on the class pages this week; the progress that 

the children are making is extremely impressive. In 

Shackadell class, children are regularly choosing to write 

and are now writing in simple sentences which can be 

easily read. Peartree children are proud to be beginning 

cursive writing and, after just three weeks, are writing 

fluently and beautifully. Take a look at the writing from 

upper Key Stage Two - we think that you will agree that 

the standards our children reach before leaving us are 

pretty impressive! 

We wish all our families a happy and relaxing weekend – 

hopefully in the sunshine! 
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Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Bertie 

 

Merits were awarded to: 

Favian, Harrison, Ella, 

Joel, Stanley, Tabi, Danny, 

Jack, Flynn, Azariah, Jack 

B, James E, Isabel D, Tilly, 

Ella, Ali, Jayden, Seth, 

Brody, Daniel, Lily-Anne, 

Sophie, Harry C  

 

 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny 

There’s a story of St Peter at the gates of heaven. The 
world has ended. The righteous ‘sheep’ have been 

separated from the unrighteous ‘goats’ (the parable 
story Jesus tells in Matthew 25).  The faithful have 

entered into heaven and St Peter is preparing to close 
the gates.  Then he sees Jesus standing outside. ‘Master’ 

he says, ‘what are you doing outside?’ 
Jesus replies, ‘I’m waiting for Judas.’ 

Jesus will wait for us, too, beyond the end of time.  He 
will not force us to go with him. 

Jesus stands at the door of our hearts and knocks 
(google the famous Holman Hunt painting). 

Do we hear his call to open the door of our heart to 
him day by day?... to share his way of love, now and in 

eternity? 

 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, 

please log onto your School 

Gateway account via the 

website or the app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES 

£2.90 per meal 

 
 

 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2021/2022 

SUMMER TERM 

Wednesday 20th April 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 2022 

Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 3rd June 2022 

Jubilee Day (School Closed) – Monday 20th June 2022 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/2023 

AUTUMN TERM 

Monday 5th September 2022 to Wednesday 21st December 2022 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 24th October 2022 to Friday 28th October 2022 

Occasional Day (School Closed) - Monday 28th November 2022 

SPRING TERM 

Thursday 5th January 2023 to Friday 31st March 2023 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 13th February 2023 to Friday 17th February 2023 

SUMMER TERM 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Wednesday 19 July 2023 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

INSET DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 1st September 2022 and Friday 2nd September 2022 

Monday 17th April 2023 

Thursday 20th July 2023 and Friday 21st July 2023 

 

 

 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


 
 
 

Notices 

 

 

  PTFA Treasure Hunt 
 

Looking forward to seeing you at our family treasure hunt on Sunday 15th May at 2pm 
around the village of Aston. There will be questions, things to collect and pictures of 

things to look out for. 
 

It is suitable for all the family and is pushchair friendly. 
 

£8 per family. Tea and coffee and cakes will be served afterwards. 
 

There is a prize for the highest scoring family. 
 

 

       

During the summer months, we would like to 

remind you of the importance of applying sun 

cream before school. Should this need to be 

reapplied in school, your child can do so 

themselves. Children are not allowed to share 

sun cream. Also, please ensure that your child 

has a sun hat for sunny days. Broad-brimmed, 

bucket style or legionnaire hats are 

recommended to adequately protect the face, 

neck, ears and cheeks.  

Thank you. 

             

 

 

Aston Community Drop-In Event 

Herts and Middlesex Wildlife 
Trust 

Saturday 14th May 2022 

1:00pm – 3:30pm 

An opportunity for the local 
community to learn more about Herts 

and Middlesex Wildlife Trust and 
Astonbury Wood. 

 
For further details: 

https://www.hertswildlifetrust.org.uk
/events/2022-05-14-aston-

community-drop-event 
 

 

https://www.hertswildlifetrust.org.uk/events/2022-05-14-aston-community-drop-event
https://www.hertswildlifetrust.org.uk/events/2022-05-14-aston-community-drop-event
https://www.hertswildlifetrust.org.uk/events/2022-05-14-aston-community-drop-event
https://www.hertswildlifetrust.org.uk/events/2022-05-14-aston-community-drop-event


 
 
 

Class News 
 

  
Shackadell Class 

This week we have continued to learn all about growing. We have moved on to looking at the lifecycle of 

frogs, butterflies and ladybirds. We have been playing with a frog small world where we have been able to 

explain the lifecycle of the frog using special vocabulary such at frogspawn, tadpole, froglet and frog.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During Forest school, we have learned how to identify ladybird larvae and we will be keeping an eye out for 
some in the coming weeks. We have all worked hard to write about either the butterfly or ladybird lifecycle. 
We are using our phonics really well to write some longer words. 

 

We have continued to watch our caterpillars. We were shocked at how 
quickly they have grown! They have eaten so much that they are ready to 
create their own chrysalis. You can see in this picture that some have already 
formed, and the other caterpillars are at the top, beginning to make their 
own.  
 

 



 
 
 

Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

 

 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have just started a new book, Mr 

Big by Ed Vere, in our English lessons 

and as always, the children are very 

excited. We started by looking at the 

feelings of different characters and 

we wrote them on a ‘Role on the 

Wall’ where Jadon was our model for 

Mr Big. We listened to some jazz 

music and imagined Mr Big was 

playing the piano. We wrote down 

how the music made us feel.   

 
 

 

As you can see, in Peartree we really love our writing and are very proud of how beautiful our cursive 

handwriting is after only learning it for three weeks! 

We have much more great writing planned and each hope to complete a booklet for our display board by 

next week. 

Watch this space! 

 



 
 
 

Class News 
 

  
Orchard Class 

Over the past few weeks in maths, we have been focusing on fractions. We can now find fractions of 
different shapes, amounts, amounts within shapes and count in fractions too. Here we are using apple 
pieces to help us with counting in thirds.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In English, we have been reading Lila and the Secret of Rain by David Conway. We inferred the character’s 
thoughts and feelings using the pictures and speech from the text. Next, we described the setting focusing 
on our use of expanded noun phrases. Our drama activities helped us to imagine the sweltering sun, the 
towering mountain and the endless pathway that Lila endured on her journey. We are excited to write our 
own African Folk Tales inspired by this story later on in the week. 
 
In RE, we have been exploring what a miracle is and learning about some of the miracles that Jesus 
performed. We have been thinking very deeply about whether or not they are true and the lessons which 
they teach Christians.  We have considered whether just any one can perform a miracle and learnt about 
some incredible people. Last week, we learnt about Helen Keller who was an American author and 
teacher. Despite being blind and deaf, she was able to invent her own communication methods and teach 
them to others. We thought this was extraordinary and felt inspired to learn some British Sign Language 
too. Check out our finger spelling! 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 
In Science this week, the children classified rocks on the basis of their simple physical properties. In 
groups, we examined igneous, sedimentary and metamorphic rocks. These included obsidian, granite, 
sandstone, limestone and marble. To discover if the rock was permeable or impermeable, we placed 
water onto it to see if water would pass through. To test the durability of rocks, we used sandpaper to 
observe if the rocks were resistant to weathering. Finally, to test the rocks density, we placed them into 
water to see if they would float. Year Three had great fun experimenting.  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the last two weeks, Year Three have been having fun rewriting the story Mini Rabbit Not Lost. 
Haffydown have been focusing on time adverbs, using conjunctions and paragraphing to retell the story of 
Mini Rabbit’s long and humorous journey to find berries for a cake. We have played conjunction bingo, 
clambered around the room and role played. Their final pieces are amazing; we are very proud of them!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In History, Year Three had to help me with a challenge. I had been asked to put on an exhibition to prove 
that the Vikings were not as bad as everyone says they are but there were no captions for the photos! The 
children went around the classroom linking photograph sources to different statements about the Vikings. 
In groups, they made captions for the photographs to show that the Vikings were settlers, traders and 
farmers.  

 

  

 



 
 
 

Class News 
  Puddlebridge Class 

We recently finished our English unit of work 

based on the story, ‘Cloud Tea Monkeys’. To 

showcase our learning, we wrote a descriptive 

piece of writing that focused on clarity, 

accuracy, and reader enjoyment.  

In Science, Year 4 have been looking at the 

photography of Levon Biss as part of our 

‘Living Things and their Habitats’ topic. We 

have been particularly interested in his insect 

portraits which are incredibly detailed and 

made up of thousands of separate images. We 

are learning about the importance of 

observing things closely in order to learn 

about their characteristics. In response, we 

created our own scientific sketches. 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 

Class News 

  
Danes Class 

We are so very proud of Year Six this week as they have completed their SATs assessments. It has been a busy 

week with one or two tests each day until yesterday. The children have worked hard throughout the year and 

were well-prepared – whatever the results, we know that they did their very best. We are grateful that the weather 

has mostly been kind, so the children have also been able to enjoy lots of time outside with extended breaks and 

important social time. Yesterday, they celebrated with a well-deserved picnic in the park. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, we have continued to enjoy our work based 

upon ‘Arthur Spiderwick’s Field Guide to the Fantastical 

World Around You’.  This has generated some impressive 

writing across a range of genres  - we even wrote letters to 

Mrs Winwood in which we shared our concerns about an 

imaginary new pupil in our class – poor Mrs Winwood was 

very worried! We have also written news reports, 

descriptions, information leaflets and more. 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 


